NEW CAMBELL PRIMARY LIAISON REPORT 2019/20
We have invited junior pupils from my school along with other school teams we play against.  This has been Year 5/6’s some of whom are still at the club now at U15’s. 
The season before we held a Junior Tournament from the local area B & Dag and Havering junior schools just after Easter where we managed to get a few new members join us.  But due to COVID-19 this hasn’t happened as it hit sport badly and closing schools which meant we were unable to organise this tournament this season.   We also need to try and encourage more Primary schools around the area to participate in Netball and encourage their pupils to come and join us. 
Our junior section has been training these past 6 weeks which I think have been very good for all its members.  Obviously training continued outside following England netball roadmap for the return of community netball. 
Aim for next season is to encourage more young members perhaps Year 4 as well as Year 5 & 6 and perhaps organise a tournament if and when we can get to play netball as we know it. 

Sue Marshall 
Primary School Liaison Office 
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